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The President’s Message
We were very happy to have Carson City
Sheriff Ken Furlong with us to honor Chief
Deputy Ray Saylo with our Service Recogni-
tion Award. Both Sheriff Furlong and Chief
Deputy Saylo have a long history together as
well as with our very own Sheriff Ron Pierini.

Sounds like our Sheriff Ron got the best of Ray during a
sports event. We are very fortunate to have these men as a big
part of our community. Congratulations Ray.

Our Guest Speaker Roger Wheeler is from the Tahoe
Douglas Bomb Squad. He gave us an excellent slide
presentation detailing the ins and outs of the Bomb Squad. He
is extremely well qualified and very knowledgeable. It was a
great pleasure to have him take his valuable time and share
with us his great love, his job.

We had a really nice dinner, and were happy to see some
sugar-free desserts. All thanks to our 1st Vice-President
Barbara McRoberts.

Thanks to all the members who purchased raffle tickets,
and to those that came with gifts. We had the most gifts we
have had in years. Many members gave more than one and
many turned gifts back, if they had already won a gift or two.
We really worked Betty Miller, and her greeters, Judy Conrad
and Juanita Coyle. Thank you very much for your help. This
support from our membership will mean we are able to give
back more to our community at the end of our year. Keep up
the good work.

Claudia
From the Secretary-Treasurer
I’m happy to report that our November dinner meeting attendance showed an
increase over the previous month. We had 62 in attendance. We continue to
grapple with the last minute reservation changes as well as the no shows, all of
which impact the minimum guarantee given to the restaurants with whom we
deal. Remember that we typically fix our guarantee on Tuesday morning before
our Thursday meeting. Changes received within the last two days before the

meeting, while important to know about, will NOT impact our previously submitted guarantee.
Your cooperation in this regard is always appreciated.

Now for December . . . As has been the long-standing practice for the chapter, the December
event will be a Christmas Potluck at the Hoyt residence in Johnson Lane.

When: Sunday, December 14, 2008 at 2:00 PM
Where: 1355 Sanden Lane, Minden (Johnson Lane area)

Directions: From the south, proceed northbound on US395 to Johnson Lane, turn right and
go approximately two miles to Vicky Lane. Turn left and go 5-6 blocks to Sanden
Lane. Turn right to 1355.
From the north, proceed southbound on US395 to Stephanie Way, turn left and
go approximately two miles to Vicky Lane. Turn right and go 2 blocks to Sanden
Lane. Turn left to 1355.

There will be no business meeting, no Pot of Gold raffle, just a relaxing afternoon of socializing.
Bring your favorite finger food, salad or dessert. We will furnish all liquid refreshments (water,
soda, beer, wine, or practically anything stronger). We will be using the usual reservation call-in
procedure so we’ll know about how many are coming. Hope to see most of you.

Still looking for some new members . . .

Ray

Please call

YES
or

NO

ASAP for
the

12/14
PARTY!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 

Claudia/Chuck 267-5630

Don/Barbara 267-0025 

Or send E-mail to:

lowesfolly@yahoo.com



Vice Presidents’ Stuff
Greetings from the 1st Vice President
I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving!
I also send you greetings for the Christmas
season. Merry Christmas!!

Our next gathering will be the annual
Christmas Party at Ray and Larna Hoyt’s house on Sunday,
December 14. If you plan to attend, please RSVP to one of us
so they have an idea of how many people are coming. Also,
remember to bring your favorite appetizer or dessert to share.
I look forward to seeing you there.

Our January meeting will be held at the Carson Nugget on
January 15. The cost for dinner is $21.00. Please make your
reservations early so you are eligible for the free dinner.
Please remember to bring a gift for “Pot of Gold”.

So again, Merry Christmas and I’ll see you at the Carson
Nugget on January 15, 2009.

Barbara

From the 2nd Vice President
Amy and I extend to all our Footprinter
friends our most sincere hope for a safe and
joyous holiday season.

As the December meeting of IFA is spent at
the Hoyt’s, and I do hope to see you there, I get to take a
month off from scheduling a guest speaker.  Tentatively, our
guest speaker for January will be Nevada Supreme Court
Justice, Nancy Saitta.  It should be quite informative and
interesting to learn exactly what goes on in our State’s highest
judicial office.

We’ll see you at the Hoyt’s on December 14th and again
on January 15th at the Carson Nugget.

Tom

December
Birthdays

Vic Christ 1

Scott Watts 2

Camille Howard 7

Eston “Red” Baker 10

Thomas Daily 11

Roger Arthur 13

Suzy Finnigan 16

Keith Logan 17

Marty Dues 19

Ross Spinner 21

Walter Long 22

Dina Salvucci 28

Tom Prettyman 29

Happy
Birthday Judy Conrad
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ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

 L
ar

ry
 G

ra
y

Celeste & Ron Pierini

ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

 L
ar

ry
 G

ra
y

Walt Nowosad &
Jeanene Kapler

ph
ot

o 
cr

ed
it:

 P
au

l C
on

ra
d

Honoree Ray Saylo &
Sheriff K. Furlong 
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Bomb Squad speaker
Roger Wheeler
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First slide of Bomb
Squad Presentation
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Jan Rhoades &
Fred Asmann
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Bev Thayer & Jim Hansen
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Fred Asmann with
Anna & Jim Hansen
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Arlene & Jim Terborg
with Fred Hersey
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Helen Scholfield, Fritz Rubins
& Dick Scholfield
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Ed Bryant
& Warren Thayer
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Pete Harding
& new member

Glen Schnoebelen
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Claudia Lowe, Phil Kasper
& Tom Mezzetta
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
1st Vice President Barbara McRoberts 267-0025
2nd Vice President Tom Mezzetta 267-3261
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller 782-7935
Immediate Past President Larry Gray 783-9759
Grand Director Fred Hersey 266-3435
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
2 Year Director Jim Terborg 783-9123
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
Permanent Director Lon Curtis, P.G.P. (530) 826-0858

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Suzi Pippin 265-7967
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org

Season’s

Greetings am
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Important DMV Information
In early October, the Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles will begin producing and issuing
driver’s licenses and identification cards from a secure, central location rather than at each of our
21 offices. We more commonly refer to the process as “Central Issuance” and will begin with our
offices in Northern Nevada. By mid-November, the transition will be complete statewide. Because
this change affects most Nevadans, the department feels it is important that you understand the
process and why we decided to make this change.

When Nevada DMV customers renew their license or ID card, they will notice the first
significant change when they leave the office with a paper-based interim document, good for up to
30 days, instead of a permanent card. The interim document is not a form of identification. The
customer’s previous driver’s license or ID card will be invalidated by punching a hole through the
expiration date and handed back to the customer to carry for identification purposes until the
new card arrives. The new card will be mailed to the DMV customer within 10 business days.

When the new card arrives, a new look to the driver’s license and ID card will be the second
significant change motorists will notice. The redesign of the card is noticeable, but what won’t be
as obvious are the additional security features that make the card difficult to counterfeit. In fact, a
Department of Homeland Security official called Nevada’s new cards “…the most secure (driver’s
license) and identification cards in the United States in terms of counterfeiting.”

Obviously, that is one of the reasons why the Nevada DMV is making the transition. Besides
the new card being far more secure, the facility where the cards are produced is far more secure
than a DMV office. At the production facility, employees must pass extensive background checks,
and there are strict access controls to card-making materials and files.

There is also a behind-the-scenes advantage to issuing documents from a central facility. It gives
the department the time to deploy facial recognition technology, making sure the person applying
for a card doesn’t already have a license or ID under a different name. Reducing fraud by making
our cards as difficult as possible to counterfeit and reducing identity theft by making sure no
motorist has more than one license or ID are the major benefits of issuing cards from a central
location.

You can learn more about this new process at www.dmvnv.com. Just click on “New Driver
License” at the right side of the page. There you will see color graphics of the new card design, a
sample interim document, a Central Issuance flyer, an informational brochure, answers to
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) and an interactive presentation to give you a visual overview
of the Central Issuance process.

If you have any questions, please send them to the following email address: info@dmv.nv.gov.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,
Ginny Lewis, Director
Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles




